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attendance at any one time and, boy, were we all kept busy! Just ask Jan what happened when she attempted to sit down for one second to catch her breath! Special thanks must also go to my wonderful sister, Paula, who churned out cushions on her machine at lightening pace. Apart from the terrific result, it was a great afternoon of fellowship and fun. Imagine what we fun we could have if more of our members attend the next sewing bee.





Thanks for your co-operation in assisting your committee chairs in compiling the Footprint of Service. Thanks also to Cath for co-ordinating all of these reports and summarising them into the one return from our club. If we could all endeavour to complete these details at each committee meeting it will make it so much easier the next time this document is called for. Please don’t leave it up to your committee chairs – why not volunteer to undertake this task at your committee meetings?





By now you would have received material on the District Ballot regarding the splitting of District 24 at the Qld/NSW border. This will be discussed in further detail at our April club meeting so that we can come to a decision on how our club will vote. If you wish to discuss this issue prior to the April club meeting, please feel free to give me a call. If you are not available to attend the meeting and would like to have your comments tabled, I would be delighted to hear from you.





Another important agenda item this month will be election of the club executive. 
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To this month’s birthday girls Terry Creagh on 2nd of April and Flora Di Lizio on the 23rd. Best wishes to you both for a happy day.








8. If you have an email address on record at Headquarters, it will be displayed in the email field. If the email address is correct, select ‘Complete Registration’. If this email address is incorrect or no email address is shown at all, enter the correct information and select ‘Complete Registration’. 





9. Select ‘Submit’. You will then be directed to the Policy on Use of Member Information.





10. Scroll to the bottom of the Policy. Check the box that says ‘I agree to and acknowledge the above terms and conditions’. 





11. Select ‘Acknowledge’.





Congratulations! You have successfully registered with the Zonta International website. The username and password you just registered will be displayed on this page, make sure you print it out for future reference. 





When you return to the site, simply enter the username and password you selected in the ‘Member Login’ box on the left hand navigation bar. You will know you have successfully logged on to the website when it reads ‘Welcome’. 





Questions? Contact the Zonta International Webmaster, � HYPERLINK "mailto:webmaster@zonta.org" ��webmaster@zonta.org�.





Using the District 24 Website is also just as easy.


If you email our webmaster, Ros Kinder (� HYPERLINK "mailto:roskin@gil.com.au" ��roskin@gil.com.au�), she will set you up with a username and password. Then go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��www.zontadistrict24.org�, enter the username and password you have been provided with and you will have access to a whole range of interesting information about our District.





President’s Message














Easter Eggs!





Don’t forget to bring along your Easter Eggs as this month’s donation to the Anglican Women’s Hostel.
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President’s Message cont……





Jan Mohr and Kate Farrell form the Nominating Committee so, if you wish to make a contribution to the club in this way, please let Jan or Kate know of your interest if you have not already done so.





Don’t forget to register for the 2006 Zonta International Convention in Melbourne. Time is starting to run out (it will now cost you $550 to register before 1 June 2006 and $650 after that date) and the accommodation booking deadline is getting closer.  Further details are available on-line at � HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta2006.com" ��www.zonta2006.com�. We will be choosing our club’s delegate and alternate for the convention at the April club meeting.





Our YWPA award recipient has now been chosen and her details onforwarded to our District Governor for consideration of the District award. Cath will be announcing the winner at the April club meeting so watch this space!





Please support our next fundraising effort, sale of the Entertainment Book. 


Jan will be presenting further details once she has attended the launch.						





Looking forward to seeing you all at our meeting on 5 April.





Kind regards





Celeste








Using the Zonta International website for the first time is easy if you follow these steps. 





1. Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org/register" ��www.zonta.org/register�





2. Enter your member ID number (without spaces) in the member ID number field. You may obtain your member ID number from the mailing label of your copy of The Zontian magazine, from your club Treasurer or from ZI Headquarters. 





3. Enter your last name in the last name field. If your last name is not accepted, delete any spaces or apostrophes in your name and try again. If your name is misspelled, register using the misspelled version. Once you have completed registration you may correct the spelling by selecting the ‘Update My Profile’ link on the top right of your screen).





4. Select ‘Submit’. You will be directed to a page where you will select a username and password. 





5. Enter a username that is easy for you to remember. The username field may already be populated with the email address we have on record for you or a random number. Delete this field and enter a username that is easy for you to remember.





6. Enter a password that is easy for you to remember. Enter it again for confirmation.





7. Enter a password reminder hint. The hint should remind you of your password. Example, if your password is ‘zonta1919’ your reminder hint might be ‘the year Zonta International was founded’.


































































































				

















Board members for 2005/06





President				Committee Chairs:


Celeste Neander 			Status of Women & Service/UN			Cath Cosser


Vice President 			Organisation, Membership & Classification 		Amena Reza


Elaine Harrington			Public Relations					Elaine Harrington


Treasurer				Correspondence Secretary				Jan Mohr


Rita Logan				Minutes Secretary					Terry Creagh





Directors Cath Cosser, Amena Reza, Jan Mohr,                                         District 24 Club No: 1624 





Area 5:     DIRECTOR: Vicki  Varthas	        GOVERNOR:  Ros Kinder              Website.  � HYPERLINK http://www.zontadistrict24.org ��www.zontadistrict24.org�











A date for your diary…..tell your friends and colleagues





Due to overwhelming new member enquiries the O&M Committee will be hosting another Information evening on 11 March 2006 at the offices of ML Design, 5.30pm for 5.45pm start. To RSVP send an email Amena on amena.reza@mldesign.com.au


 








Getting to know Margaret Wilmink





It’s always a little scary when someone asks for a profile now. At 60 how does one encapsulate a lifetime in a few words, it may get to book size. Fortunately I’m not an author, so you’ll have to do with the condensed version.





My parents migrated from Holland via Indonesia in 1948. It was too unsafe for us in Indonesia at the time so in 1950 we arrived in Perth, where I spent the next 12 years. My father enjoyed moving (he forgot to check with Mum though) and hence we found ourselves all over WA then Melbourne, where I started Teaching Prep, Coff’s Harbour Teaching Grade 4, Sydney where I worked in a Department Store and Mount Gambier. I left home before they had been in Mount Gambier too long and joined Ansett as an Air Hostess (in those days). It was a great 3 years and I may not have given up except we could not stay as Cabin Crew if we were married and I had a husband who would not have allowed me to anyway.





Together we had 3 sons and lived in Melbourne, before moving to Holland for an 18 month sojourn. I loved Holland as it felt like coming home and I still get that feeling when I visit. We moved to Brisbane in 1979 on our return from Holland. It was quite a culture shock and we were fortunate to be able to watch Brisbane grow and mature through the Commonwealth Games and Expo. I went back to the workforce after a 13 year break and moved in to Sales. I then began to study, doing a Diploma of Business (Purchasing and Supply) as well as a Diploma in Theology (with a thought to going back to train as a Teacher).





In 1985 I turned 40 and with that came change, I separated and then Divorced and found myself able to do the things I hadn’t dared to as a “good Catholic Lady from Loreto”. I went to University at 45 and studied Social Science (Human Services) and started my new career as a Counsellor, which lasted 15 years.





In that time I met and married Graham Harris (not to be called Graham Wilmink), saw my sons marry and produce 4 grandchildren, lost my youngest son to Pancreatic Cancer at 31, travelled fairly extensively, ran a B&B for 4 years and found my purpose.





Now I work (if you could call it that) as an Independent Distributor with a Company called Neways. They are a Research and Development Company and have produced the most awesome range of safe, non toxic, non carcinogenic products to help the body and its immune system cope with the toxic soup we live in. My main passion though, is working with the leaders in my Team to coach, support and hold their goals as they grow and develop in to them.





While doing the B&B on Mount Tamborine I was introduced to Zonta. I had been approached to join Rotary many times and as that is my husband’s preference and love I declined. Also I had always wanted to be involved with working for the empowerment of women as that had been a passion for me in my counselling years. Now we live in an inner city high rise and love the city. As I am only half way through my life I am looking to have many more adventures before I say good bye.





Margaret





Website registration guide
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Happy Birthday








I approached my second breast care cushion sewing bee a little nervously, given that my sewing ability was definitely less than nil. But my nerves (!) quickly subsided when Kate introduced me to the range of productive tasks for non sewers. While Celeste, her sister Paula (what a whiz on a sewing machine), and Geraldine created a head of steam on the sewing machines, Cath, Elaine, Kate and I got stuck into whatever else was required, from pinning, to stuffing and then onto wrapping. 





Elaine was bemoaning the fact that her sewing machine was out of commission, but her skills were invaluable in preparing and pinning for the sewers. And when Flora arrived, the wrapping of completed cushion took on new momentum! Vicki has been our wrapping guru and we hope her standard was maintained. Meanwhile Cath was valiantly hand stitching bows onto cushions. And of course Liam Farrell was attending his 2nd Zonta meeting and was perfectly behaved. There was no time to slouch as I was reminded when I attempted to sit down for a minute and recharge, and I was quickly assigned another task. 





However it wasn’t all hard work as there were ample refreshments and plenty of chat and laughs. But most importantly at the end of our 2 hour session, we had 48 completed breast cushions. We did have a head start as some of these cushions were in varying stages of completion. 





I would encourage everyone to mark the next breast cushion sewing bee on July 16th in their diaries as it is an enjoyable afternoon with a very worthy outcome.





Jan





Dear friends,





Welcome to the April edition of our club’s newsletter. Thanks again to Michelle for taking on this mammoth task and for so capably bringing us all the latest news.





Weren’t we lucky to have Sana Mammo as the guest speaker at our March club meeting? What a truly inspirational person! Sana mentioned this year’s annual Kidz2Kidz concert on 4 May at the Brisbane City Hall featuring Australian Idols, Kate De Araugo and Dan England. You would have received a flyer on this so if you are able to attend (and organise a group of your friends too) I am sure that Sana would appreciate your support. Thanks to Flora for arranging for Sana to speak to be our guest speaker. We were all blown away!





Six of our club members attended the combined Area 3/5 workshop on Sunday 12 March. This was a great effort from a club of 26 members. Those of us who went enjoyed a very interactive day including some great workshops, a terrific guest speaker and an interesting club showcase session. Our club report was well received as was our “spot” in the club showcase session in which Margaret Wilmink explained our level of involvement with the Brisbane Youth Detention centre. Special thanks to Margaret for stepping in here as I had to leave before our club was called upon. If you would like a copy of the Minutes from the workshop, please let me know.  





Our first Breast Care cushion sewing bee for 2006 was a huge success. 48 cushions in all were completed albeit that some only needed minor finishing off. Nevertheless, a tremendous result. We had six club members in 
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Many happy returns on 26 October





to this month’s birthday girl





Geraldine
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Bu zzzzzz y little bees
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